Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the October 2, 2013   Second Quarter 2013/14 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans, Faye Black,  Mary Howard, Earl Collier, Pam Brown, Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright and. Chief  Tim McKinnon 

Absent: Ben Brenner

Others present: none
Agenda Additions/Corrections: Motion by Brown and supported by Howard to approve the agenda as presented. All ayes.

Finance Committee Review – Members reviewed bank statements and checking account registers. Motion by Collier and supported by Howard to approve and accept. All ayes.
Minutes – Minutes of the July 10, 2013 meeting were read.  Evans asked for clarification on the motion to approve painting the roof. It was agreed that the motion approved permission to paint without confirmation of warranty on the paint. Motion by Black and supported by Jones to approve as read. All ayes.  

Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $26,220.54. Checking account balance is $42,685.59. Building fund balance is $10,843.00. Total funds on hand are $79,749.13.  Motion by Howard and seconded by Black to approve.  All ayes.
Old Business:

Fire Station Roof – Peck has not responded to the question about warranty or guarantee on the paint used on the roof. Chief McKinnon will contact him and decide if we should apply the paint this year or wait until the spring of 2014.
Snow Plowing Agreement – Agreement between the village and fire board has not been written as yet, but all are on board with the terms that were discussed at the last meeting. The agreement will be written and signed by the village and fire board representatives.
New Business: None
Chief’s Report – see attached. 
The department hired four new firefighters who will respond out of the Hopkins Station.
The peat moss fire at the Doezema Farm appears to be out. The FD went there 3 times and applied 35,000 gallons of water without much success. The landowner extinguished the fire with an excavator, turning the burning area into the water table. The DNR is now involved. The question is what to charge the landowner. Chief McKinnon will assemble figures on what the actual costs were and we will bill the owner accordingly. The chief will email board members with the figures and we will decide through email responses. If any member disagrees, there will be a special meeting of the fire board called in order to come to a decision.
Other Business: There was discussion about hiring a bookkeeper to take over check writing and reporting. Sebright will draft a job description and estimate how many hours the job requires. More discussion at the next meeting.
Adjourn – Motion to adjourn by Evans and Howard. All ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
NEXT MEETING – Wednesday, January 8, 2014 at 7:30 

